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LETTERS
LETTERS
LETTERS
LETTERS
LETTERS

Reader’s

Please would readers note that  letters for  these pages must

include a valid name & address. This can be with-held from

publication on request. We will not publish any anonymous

letters, or material which, in the opinion of the Editorial

Committee, is of an offensive or defamatory nature. BN

reserves the right to edit letters & articles in the interests of

magazine space.

Dear Editor,

First Responders

On the 13th November my husband had a heart

attack. I phone 999 and within 5 minutes of the call

we had three First Responders at the house. They

gave my husband oxygen and an aspirin and made

him comfortable. The ambulance arrived about 10

minutes later, but the First Responders had alleviated

some of the pain which I could not have done.

Happily, he is now at home after 10 days in the

Coronary Care Unit in the Westmorland Hospital in

Kendal.

As time is of the essence in these sorts of  cases, we

mustn't let the lack of funds make it impossible for the

First Responders to continue.

Once again, our grateful thanks to all concerned (the

best Christmas present of all!)

Regards,

Pamela Brown,

Folleycroft, Burton

Dear BN,

5th November

I think the whole rhyme goes along the lines of this:

Remember, remember the fifth of November

The gunpowder treason and plot.

I see no reason why gunpowder treason

Should ever be forgot.

Guy Fawkes, 'twas his intent

To blow up king and parliament.

Three score barrels were laid below

To prove old England's overthrow.

By God's mercy he was catched

With a dark lantern and lighted match.

Holler boys, holler boys, let the bells ring

Holler boys, holler boys, God save the King.

Regards

Mike Ashton,

CLA, Dalton Hall Stable Yard, Burton

D’ya really want to pay the

Call Julia Glover - 01524 782024
who will do it for you,

professionally and confidentially

Self-Assessment Tax Return ?
Still not done it ???

£100 Government Fine ?

Do ya !

Bet not !

Broadband4Burton Website

www.burtonweb.org.uk/broadband4burton

For up-to-date Broadband News Visit

Coming in next month’s issue...

It is February, which means St

Valentine’s Day, why not send us your Valentine

message for our Valentine’s Day column? A

maximum of three lines worth of message (no more

than 20 words please) and don’t forget to put your

name/address on the back (not for publication).

[Ed: Thanks Mike, I’m sure our reader will be thrilled to have

this]



Mrs Mabel Prickett hopes all had a Happy Christmas

and wishes all friends, former neighbours and carers

a happy, healthy New Year.

A happy New Year to all our readers
from all the BN team

Our Coffee Morning held on Saturday 20th November

raised £812. The money raised will be used to

support the N.S.P.C.C.'s work with children and their

families in Cumbria. These children will never be able

to thank you personally so, on their behalf, please

accept the grateful thanks of everyone at the

N.S.P.C.C.

A big THANK YOU to all who supported the 'Christmas

Cracker' held in  November. It was great to see so

many people enjoying all that was on  offer - various

games and stalls, an auction, and also tasty

refreshments being served! We raised over £1,500.

This will be used towards the running costs of our

church, and  also other Christian activities. Again,

many thanks to everyone for making this a success.

It was a Cracker of a Cracker!

NSPCC

Jack and Barbara Winrow

Atkinson

Happy 1st Birthday (23rd Jan)

to Luke. Lots of love from

Nana, Grandad and Penny

Luke Atkinson - 23rd

January

Happy 1st Birthday - love from Nana Hill

Happy 1st Birthday on 23rd January

to Luke Atkinson,

love from Jan and Charlie

HAPPYHAPPYHAPPYHAPPYHAPPY

BIRTHDABIRTHDABIRTHDABIRTHDABIRTHDAY!Y!Y!Y!Y!

HAPPY NEW YEAR!

Deerslet  Nurseries
Open 7 days a week  ( Half day Thursday )

Tel:  781777

New season
seeds

collection now in

All major Credit Cards accepted

Re-opens 10th January

Burton Out of School Club
for all your Out of School Childcare needs

Telephone  07952 949882
for information and bookings

New earlier Opening Time!
Monday to Friday

7:30am - 9am £2.50 per session
3:15pm - 6pm £5.50 per session

 Affiliated to Burton Pre School
(Registered charity no. 517138)

Concessions available for more than one child

Happy Birthday to us!
Burton News is 12 years old this month.

Tigger

Happy Birthday for the 4th darling, all my love,

Wabbit xxxx

Visit the updated

Burton News Website

http://www.burtonnews.org.uk



Burton Amateur

Dramatic Society

The New Year will reveal B.A.D.S. well-kept secret -

who did what, to whom and where. You can come

and see...

Dead Man's Hand by Seymour Matthews

 in the Memorial Hall

on Friday 28th and Saturday 29th January,

at 7.30 p.m.

Admission:  £5 - refreshments included

The Friday night audience is requested not  to reveal

the details to anyone until after the Saturday night

audience has also sat gripping the edges of their

seats!

Do come and see us and hopefully be enthused to

join us. We are fun to watch and it's even better being

"in it" in whatever capacity.

By the way, the stage flats are new, purchased with

the help of a £1,000 grant from the Kent Estuary

Neighbourhood Forum. Flats have not been seen

on our stage for many years, so come and marvel at

our new stage setting!

Please phone Alison Murphy,

781007 to book your tickets.

B.A.D.S. Thriller

Supported by

 Kent Estuary

Neighbourhood

Forum

In a DEFRA announcement on 8th December Keith

Hill, ODPM Minister for Housing and Planning, and

the Secretary of State for the Environment, Food and

Rural Affairs Margaret Beckett, confirmed that the

Government will keep the rural exceptions policy,

which allows councils to give planning permission to

much needed affordable homes in rural areas.

CLA Regional Surveyor North, Helen Lancaster,

welcomed the announcement. The CLA has been

lobbying for the maintenance of the rural exceptions

policy, an issue that it sees as crucial to the future of

rural communities.

Mrs Lancaster said:

"We applaud the decision to keep the rural

exceptions policy, allowing councils to grant

planning permission for affordable home in rural

areas for local people.”

"Whilst this decision brings with it the comfort that

essential key rural workers and business now have

a chance of survival, there is still much work to be

done by all concerned. We now  look forward to

working with the local authorities to bring to fruition

these much needed local affordable housing

projects in order to avert what could be a further

escalation of the rural housing crisis."
Alison Murphy

Mike Ashton

Ian DonoghueIan DonoghueIan DonoghueIan DonoghueIan Donoghue

Finest Fresh Fish & Seafood

In the area every Tuesday afternoon
If you would like me to call ring

01253 857683 or 07816 842797

Alternatively in the Market Square
from 2.00 - 2.30 p.m.

Westmorland Marquee Hire
Corporate  Weddings  Private Parties

“when it has to be right”
Free and comprehensive site visit service

Competitive prices. Clean, smart, modern equipment

01524 – 782 414

www.westmorlandmarqueehire.co.uk
Dalton Hall, Burton-in-Kendal, LA6 1NJ

info@westmorlandmarqueehire.co.uk
Prices start from under £500 for a marquee complete

with flooring and lighting suitable for 60 guests

Country Land and

Business Association

Affordable Homes



The Burton Bowling Club annual dinner was held at

the Kings Arms on December 4th.

The winning number in the “100 Club” draw for

December was 21 and the lucky winner was Natalie

Jackson of Dalton Lane, Burton.

The Tom Burton Memorial Trophy was presented to

David Craig, and Hedley Stephenson was awarded

the Silver Tankard for outstanding services to the club

for the year 2004.

A good time was had by all.

Burton Bowling Club

Alex Jamieson

positive solutions
altogether individual

Derek Jury  FPc C.M.L.
Independent Financial Advisor

20 years local experience in Financial Services,

appointments in your home at your convenience

FOR TOTALLY INDEPENDENT ADVICE on

Mortgages / Loans / Investments

Life Cover / Home, Contents and

Motor Insurance / Wills

IHT Planning

(first 3 months on buildings & contents FREE)

Office / Fax 01524 782078

Mobile 07774 777939
Email: derekjury@thinkpositive.co.uk
Positive Solutions (Financial Services) Limited is regulated

by the Financial Services Authority. Your home is at risk if
you do not keep up payments on a mortgage or other loan

secured on it. The Financial Services Authority does not

regulate Mortgage Business

BURTON

BUTCHERS

& BAKERS

CHESTER HOUSE, MAIN STREET,

BURTON. Tel : 01524 781219

BEST QUALITY LOCAL BEEF,

PORK & LAMB

AWARD WINNING SAUSAGES &

DRY CURED BACON

TRADITIONAL HOME MADE PIES,

PASTIES, CAKES & QUICHES

FRESH BREAD AVAILABLE DAILY

PLEASE ORDER TO AVOID

DISAPPOINTMENT

Answer and a new ‘Closeup’ in a future BN, hopefully

next month but this all depends on there being space

for the feature.

It’s been a while since the previous one but here at

last is the full size image for the previous ‘Closeup’.

Now, where is this month’s ‘Closeup’

from?

If you need a clue: Don’t lose your head like this

building recently has!

This football is made of

stone and is from the

sculpture near the

MUGA.

UCLOSE P



OUTDOORS

Early in October we started filling the seed-feeders

once again, after the summer's wealth of natural food

had died down. Some experts say you should feed

birds all the year round now that herbicides,

insecticides, and the frequent cutting of hay for silage

have depleted the supply of seeds and insects in the

fields. From May to October we supplied only water,

in the bird-bath, for

drinking and for splashing

when the long weeks of

brooding and then

feeding their young have

made the birds frowsty and flea-ridden. Blackbirds,

and the occasional song thrush, can half-empty the

bath with their vigorous flustering which leaves water-

drops on their plumage like glistening pearls.

The behaviour of the birds is always to a pattern and

always subtly varying. The coal-tits seem more active

than ever this season. They perch for a couple of

pecks, then dart off onto the wall, into the climbing

hydrangea, or across the lawn to the smoke-bush,

then back to the feeders again. Can they really be

taking in enough  food to fuel all that flitting about?

Perhaps the habit of feeding their young with

incessant trips back to the nest - as many as six

hundred times a day - programmes them even when

there are no longer any nestlings to feed. The blue-

tits are still drab and dishevelled after months of rearing

two or even three broods. When two or three of them

are together on the wall, clambering and pecking

amongst the bunches of spleenwort, wall pennywort,

and herb-Robert, they make it look like a Jacobean

fabric come to life.

Nearly all the birds, from ten to thirteen species in an

average week, behave like a flock. Even the arrival

of a jackdaw, looking monstrous and swarthy in the

enclosed space, tends to herald the incoming of

many other kinds, from the plump collared dove to

the self-effacing dunnock, who always feeds on the

ground, never more than

three yards from cover.

Soon after the first bird has

flown in, the whole host is

usually there, three sorts of

tit, chaffinches, house sparrows, occasionally a

greenfinch (but not the single goldfinch who was

always there last winter). Robins are solitary, and feed

till it's almost dark. Wrens too arrive in their own time

and creep under our limestone flower-trough like

elegant little mice, so elusive it's hard to believe they

are one of our commonest birds, with 10 million pairs

nationally. Blackbirds ignore all this fuss and

competition. They fly in on a scything arc, stab avidly

for worms alongst the leaf-mould, then fly off again to

a neighbouring garden.

The birds that visit us almost exactly mirror the British

Trust for Ornithology's list of which kinds are

flourishing and which are declining. Year after year

we have seen no change or else an increase in

MICHAEL PLATT
PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEER

Bathrooms Supplied
& Fitted

Landlords Gas Safety

Certificate

All  Work Guaranteed

01524 782390

MOBILE 07850 472780

COMPUTERISED or MANUAL  ACCOUNTS

V.A.T. - TAX - PAYROLL

Call Hazel - Burton 781978

AAT QUALIFIED to ACCOUNTING LEVEL 3

IS YOUR BOOKWORK

NEEDING HELP ?



collared doves and chaffinches, no change in the tits,

fewer starlings, and most regrettably a shortage of

song thrushes. We welcome them both for their

speckled beauty and for their zeal in eating snails

and leaving their shattered shells on the flagstone

paths under the cypress and laburnum trees.

At least we have now had our early-winter visit from

that most beautiful small thrush, the redwing, with its

yellow eye-streak and pale 'bloodstain' under each

wing. Two queued up at the bird-bath while a

blackbird was dabbling. When a redwing flew up to

the water, the blackbird faced round angrily and held

his ground. When he had finished at last, the redwings

hovered aggressively at each other until one prevailed

and perched for his (or her) drink.

Milnthorpe Family Centre

Firs Road

Out-of-School Club too !

Day and Evening
Courses

for all abilities
taken at a

gentle pace

Tel: 015395 64090

Childcare

 for 2-5 year olds

Mon-Fri  8am-6pm

Milnthorpe CDC
(Community Development Centre)

& IT Suite
Tel: 015395 64896

2005 sees the 60th anniversary of the end of World War 2 and to mark the event the Westmorland Gazette is

producing a supplement containing anecdotes from people who were part of the original celebrations all

those years ago. Below are photographs of some Burton residents being interviewed by a Gazette reporter

- they were also photographed for inclusion in the publication.

May

8th

1945

VE

August

15th

1945

VJ

VE+60 1945-2005



January brings NEW YEAR celebrations and after-

Christmas SALES, and as many of you will be out

and about celebrating or shopping for those bargains,

here are some safety tips from Cumbria Police:

THE CAR

Park in a well lit public area, always close windows,

engage steering lock, and lock all doors, set alarm,

NEVER LEAVE KEYS IN IGNITION, EVEN

FOR A SHORT TIME, keep purchases out

of sight, if they can be seen they can be

stolen, don't leave chequebooks and cards

in the vehicle, don't start up your car on cold

mornings and leave it running.

THE HOUSE

Ensure ALL doors and windows are locked.

Do not leave keys and handbags

downstairs overnight, make your home look occupied

at all times, be aware about opening your door to

strangers, do not buy or sell or deal on the doorstep

or on the phone, remember you never win the

Spanish or Canadian lottery and you could be using

a premium rate line for redial or to obtain more details,

do not leave or keep large amounts of cash at home.

Don't leave the house insecure while you pop into

the neighbours or down to those Sales!

YOUR PROPERTY

Cycles should be secure.  ALL property should be

identifiable and marked.  Do not leave high value items

in garden sheds.  Do not carry large amounts of cash.

Be aware of fraud at cash machines, keep your pin

confidential, cover the code with your hand when

entering, be aware of persons hanging around the

area or 'shoulder surfing' your numbers, and look for

any device on the machine.  If anything is out of place,

do not use the machine and inform the Police and

Bank immediately. Look out for your purse and

handbag in crowded shops.

COMMON SENSE

Be aware of persons selling stolen goods

at cheap prices, watch your drinks at

parties, don't accept drinks from strangers.

Do not leave your phones, handbags,

jackets etc unattended, use reputable taxi

firms, try and pre-book - getting full details

of vehicle and driver - don't order a taxi by

mobile in other persons hearing/don't flag

unregistered vehicles down. Don't walk

home alone and keep to well lit public

areas.  Don't text, use your mobile or search in your

handbag in unpopulated areas.

DO NOT DRINK AND DRIVE

arrange a driver or a taxi!

Have a safe, secure and trouble free New Year.

Cumbria PoliceNews

P.C. Terry Belshaw, Crime Prevention Officer

Kendal Police Station, 01539  722611

STAY SAFE IN
THE NEW YEAR

AIR & SEA PORTS / HOSPITAL VISITS

SHOPPING TRIPS & PUB RUNS

For a reliable service, please phone

MICK BARKER
01524 782842  /  0781 4967103

Burton Based
Driving Instructor

Dual-controls, patient and friendly
Free Theory Training

Pass Plus and Motorway Training
Nervous pupils welcome

Learning for the first time
or coming back to driving

Call Chris on 782645



Mon, Tues & Fri 9am to 5pm

Wed 9am to 7pm

Thurs - Closed

Appointments preferable

but not essential

Tel: 01524 782880

Victoria House
Main Street
Ladies & Gentlemens

Hairdressing Salon

Now that the festivities are over, and having consumed

in excess (nothing wrong with that), some of us will

find that "surprise, surprise" we have put on extra

weight! The occasional feast is good, as is the

occasional fast, but the problem is that we prefer the

feasting and neglect the fasting. January comes

around and so do the diets: some old favourites and

some new fads.

Everyone wants an "easy fix". We want to achieve

something with little effort, including trying to lose

weight. Some people have tried every diet under the

sun, but for most people, dare I say it, this lazy attitude

is why they gained weight in the first place.

Right away I must conceded that there are certain

medicines and medical conditions (usually endocrine

system problems) that would cause weight gain and

weight loss. We are, by and large, eating less than

we did 50 years ago, so why the "obesity epidemic"?

Well, it's obviously down to activity levels or lack of

exercise. I use the analogy of "income over

expenditure", i.e. calories in and calories out. It's that

simple. Consume too many calories and the excess

is stored as fat.

The National Audit Office says that "obesity" reduces

life expectancy by nine years on average, and is

responsible for 9,000 premature deaths per annum.

It also increases the risk of a wide range of diseases

including type of diabetes and cancer. Obesity is

linked to such diseases as heart disease,

hypertension angina, and osteo-arthritis. Obesity can

cause breathing problems, low back pain and

psycho-social problems. It is estimated to cost the

N.H.S. over £500 million a year!

Depressing isn't it? Well, not if you live in Burton! We

can do something to reverse the trend. This village

has the activities and facilities to redress the balance,

e.g. Tennis (Lynn Riley, 781587), Table Tennis (Chris

Jones, 781119), Basket Ball (John McCanney,

782218), Walking (G Chennells, 782204), Fitness

Classes (John Ludlam, 781707), so why not make a

New Year's Resolution to join one of these classes?!

John Ludlam,

Sports Therapist, 781707

NEWNEWNEWNEWNEW YYYYYEAREAREAREAREAR ----- NEWNEWNEWNEWNEW YYYYYOUOUOUOUOU

Outside Catering

Parties Catered For

Phone 01524 782453

New Menu
Wed to Mon 12noon to 8pm

All Day Breakfast

Sunday Carvery

(3 courses - £6.50)

Coffee Shop
Wed to Mon 10:30am to 6pm

ROYAL HOTEL



SPECIALIST JOINERS, BUILDERS

FUNERAL DIRECTORS

Greenside, Holme, Carnforth,

Lancs.LA6 1PS

Tel: 01524 781232

GOLDEN CHARTER.

PRIVATE CHAPEL OF REST

EEEEEdwdwdwdwdward ard ard ard ard ddddduckett & uckett & uckett & uckett & uckett & sssssononononon

For funeral arrangements

Tel: 01524 784211

Paul

The Vicar Writes...The Vicar Writes...The Vicar Writes...The Vicar Writes...The Vicar Writes...

It's new year. Christmas is over for another year. The

cleanup is about to begin. Decorations will come

down. Trees will be thrown out. Size 12 will be

exchanged for size 16. Christmas cards will be on

sale for half price. Soon life will be back to normal

again. The magic will begin to fade and it's back to

reality. Another year to face and it can all be very

daunting, if not depressing, can't it?

Last month we saw two big differences between the

two big Christmas characters. Santa gives presents

to those who have been good, but God wants to give

his gifts to those who have been bad. The presents

Santa brings tend not to last very long, whereas God's

gift of life is forever. As I pack my Christmas

decorations away each year, I'm reminded of another

big difference between Santa and God.

Santa only comes along once a year. Where is he

when December joy turns into January gloom? Where

is he when December dreams become next year's

debt? Where is he when May or June bring those

final exams? What if we're ill in July, made redundant

in September, bereaved in October? We can't go to

his chair for comfort. It's empty! He only comes once

a year.

How different it is with Jesus. At his birth he is given

the name Immanuel, which means "God with us."

And when he ascends into heaven after his

resurrection he says these words to his followers: "I

am with you always." (Matt.28:20)

Millions of Christians worldwide, myself included,

witness to the truth of these words. Jesus is with us

every second of every minute of every hour of every

day of every year. He is with us daily to forgive,

strengthen and guide. He is with us in sadness and

with us in joy. He is with us in sickness and with us in

health. He is with us in life and with us in death. He is

with us in time and with us in eternity.

Christmas really is for life, not just Christmas. Because

of Christmas we can know that God is with us and

face up to another year - whatever it may bring.

Happy New Year everyone,

Christmas is for life, not just Christmas

St. Mary's  R.C. Church

Yealand Conyers

Mass Times:

Sat 6.00 pm : Sun 9.00 am

Contact: Fr. J. Bamber 01524 732943

for further information

Are you interested in the future of

your Parish?

If you are, please come to a

meeting in the church hall on

Wednesday 19th January at 7.00pm.

Burton Village Online
http://www.burtonweb.org.uk

If your Burton village group or society would like a

website hosted for free (with no advertisements) on

the BurtonWeb site, please contact  us: ring Anne

or Barry on (01524) 781306, or visit us online and

use the Contact Us form to send an e-mail.



January  ServicesJanuary  ServicesJanuary  ServicesJanuary  ServicesJanuary  Services
Services at St James' Burton  and Holy Trinity Holme

Vicar: Paul  Baxendale 781391

Wardens: Michael  Carr 781283

Janis Wood 781241

Tony  Morton-Jones 782659

Treasurer: Kevin  Gregory 781663

Secretary: George  Flanders 781729

Organist: Kath  Mills 732194

Choir Leader: Kath  Mills 732194

Reader: David  Mills 732194

ST JAMES  &  HOLY TRINITY
CHURCH   TELEPHONE   NUMBERS

Notice:
If you would like to request prayer for yourself or for anyone

else, please contact Paul on 781391

Contemporary music; children’s activities; crèche

All very welcome!

St James’ Church Fellowship Service

BURTON MEMORIAL HALL
Sunday 23rd January – 9.30 am

‘Back to Reality’
SPEAKER: Paul Baxendale

Come and join us at this informal service!

Sunday 2nd January
10:00 am Joint Holy Communion Service at Burton

No evening Service at Burton

Sunday 9th January
08:00 am Holy Communion (BCP) at Holme

09:30 am Family Service at Burton

11:00 am Family Service at Holme

06:30 pm Evening Prayer at Burton

Sunday 16th January
09:30 am Holy Communion at Burton

11:00 am Holy Communion at Holme

06:30 pm Evening Praise at Burton

Sunday 23rd January
09:30 am Memorial Hall Service at Burton

09:30 am Morning Prayer (BCP) at Burton

11:00 am Morning Prayer at Holme

06:30 pm Holy Communion at Burton

Sunday 30th January
10:00 am Joint Family Service at Holme

06:30 pm Evening Prayer at Burton

Why not visit the

Burton Boys’ Brigade

Website

http://www.geocities.com/first_burton/

Want to know what the BB

lads get up to...???St James’ Church Online
http://www.saintjamesburton.org

For more information please phone
Ruth Rhodes - 07759 245984

We take children from the age of 2 years

including children who are entitled to the

Education Grant (over 3 years)

Fully qualified staff.  Social Services registered.

Members of the Pre-School Learning Alliance.
OFSTED recommended.

Registered charity 517138

Burton Pre-School
Burton Memorial Hall

Chairperson: Cressida Mason-Hornby

Pre-School Manager: Ruth Rhodes

Opening times

Mon

Tue

Wed

Thur

Fri

Under 3’s

9.10-11.40am

9.10-11.40am

9.10-11.40am

9.10-11.40am

9.10-11.40am

Over 3’s

9.10-11.40am & 11.40am-3pm

9.10-11.40am

9.10-11.40am

9.10-11.40am

9.10-11.40am & 11.40am-3pm



This issue sees BN’s 12th birthday so we had a

look at other January birthdays, and after all the

bustle of the festive season we thought a little

quiz (just for fun) to settle down with would be

just the ticket.

1. It had a violent birth and we complain about the

current incumbants, no matter who is there, but the

first one sat on 20th January 1265 ... what is it?

2. A French peasant girl was born on the 6th January

1412 whose visions led her to be a military leader

and to meet a gruesome end for her beliefs ... who

was she?

3. Britain coloured the globe pink in the days of the

British Empire, but which company that was a major

factor in this expansion was founded on 1st January

1600?

4. Born 4th January 1643, this man is remembered

by most because an apple fell on his head - the gravity

of the event however did not escape him ... who was

he?

5. For trips to foreign countries the thorny problem of

how to acquire local currency took a step forward with

the issuing of these on 1st January 1772, and they

are still in use today ... what are they?

6. January 1st 1788 saw the first issue of another great

British publication that is also still going strong (but

not as widely read in Burton perhaps) ... which one?

7. The world is said to be getting smaller all of the

time, but on 1st January 1801 even the confines of

the British Isles were still largely unknown until this

company began publishing accurate and detailed

maps ... which company?

8. Traffic congestion is nothing new, and on 10th

January 1863 an innovative means of tackling this

problem in London opened to the public, and is still

in use today, though much expanded ... what is it?

9. It has probably not escaped your notice that

Broadband has hit Burton, but on 15th January 1880

the first London telephone directory was published

... approximately how many names were in there?

10. Sending cash to destinations within the UK was

made easier with the issuing of these on 1st January

1881, again still in use today ... what are they?

11. JRR Tolkien was born on 3rd January 1892 ... but

where?

12. Born 1st January 1895, this man’s surname is

synonymous with  cleaning up our homes - blocking

the Colorado river - and headed two major institutions

in the New World .... who was he?

13. Many a boy has spent happy hours with this toy (I

know I did!) patented on 8th January 1901, and I would

The  (just for fun)
BN Birthday Quiz

Professional Carpet &
Upholstery Cleaning

* * * * *  Let us quote for the supreme service we offer

Call Now on 01524 782857

YYYYYour Lour Lour Lour Lour LOCALOCALOCALOCALOCAL
cleaning specialistscleaning specialistscleaning specialistscleaning specialistscleaning specialists

  Your soft furnishings will be hand finished to leave

  them Brighter, Fresher and Deep Down Cleaner

Shirebrook ParkShirebrook ParkShirebrook ParkShirebrook ParkShirebrook Park
Financial Services LimitedFinancial Services LimitedFinancial Services LimitedFinancial Services LimitedFinancial Services Limited
Pensions Consultants and Independant Financial Advisers

Retirement Planning : Family & Mortgage Protection

Savings & Investments : Mortgages

Long Term Care : Inheritance Tax

For Confidential Independant Financial Advice Call

01257 246550  or

Burton-in-Kendal Local Contact : Stephen Dobson A.C.I.I.

Mobile : 07775 622141
www.shirebrookpark.co.uk

Regulated by the Financial Services Authority



suggest not a few mechanical engineers got their

interest from building with it. Sadly now in decline but

it is still available .. what is it?

14. Who split the Atom (and thus ushered in the

‘Atomic Age’) on 3rd January 1918?

15. Science Fiction writing owes a great deal to this

man who was born on 2nd January 1920 ... who was

he?

16. Many of us enjoy a drink or two at this time of

year, but on 17th January 1920 in the USA that was

no longer a legal pastime (for a while at least) ... what

happened?

17. And on a related subject, who had his 21st birthday

that same day and would go on to be one of the most

notorious and richest gangsters of all time - only to

die penniless and forgotten aged 48?

18. Not many are remembered for being ‘second’ at

something, but this person born on 20th January 1930

made that list 250,000 miles away in 1969 ... who is

he?

Musical birthdays abound this month too, so

here are a few slightly cryptic clues for you:

19. 27th January 1756 - Prodigious child, wait there a

‘minuette’ (8,7,6)

20. 31st January 1921 - “Learning the princely” ropes

perhaps? (5,5)

21. 21st January 1925 - Not strictly musical, but who

could forget the picture this man sang about? (5,7)

22. 26th January 1928 - Just an old fashioned girl at

heart  (6,3)

23. 8th January 1935 - Shake a leg, man!! (5,7)

 24. 8th January 1937 - Tiger Bay was never the same

afterwards! (7,6)

25. 21st January 1941 - One out of three - your starter

for a ‘tenor’ (7,7)

26. 29th January 1942 - What records would you like

to be stranded with? (6,6,5)

27. 10th January 1945 - Old gravel voice himself!!  (3,7)

28. 19th January 1946 - Who else could ‘front’ a

Country & Western show better? (5,6)

29. 8th January 1947 - Major Tom found Martian

spiders apparently! (5,5)

30. 31st January 1951 - Joan’s brother perhaps

playing in a biblical group? (4,7)

31. 16th January 1957 - We, like, dug out this hole in

Liverpool - Yeah yeah yeah (3,6,4)

Answers next month.  Have fun!

McMINN CONSULTANCY SERVICE(N.W.)Ltd

Architectural & Building Surveying Services
Planning Supervisors. Land Surveying

Farm & Barn Regeneration

Tel 01524 781081 Mobile 07729 845147

PLANNING/ BUILDING REGULATION APPROVALS
FOR NEW HOUSES, COMMERCIAL PROPERTIES
EXTENSIONS, ALTERATIONS & REFURBISHMENT

STUART McMINN  BSc  HND  ABEng

COLIN HARPER
* alterations

* plastering

* patios

* drainage

* extensions

* roofing

* stonework

* tiling

BUILDING SERVICES

Quality work at competitive prices

Free estimates

Tel:  01524  781194

Mobile:  07880 925170

39 Trinity Drive, Holme, Carnforth, LA6 1QL

B.J.M. & A.N.



COUNCIL NEWS
From South Lakeland District &

Cumbria County Councillor
R.K Bingham

The Smithy, Ackenthwaite,
Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7DH

Tel:   015395 63694
e-mail: roger.bingham@cumbriacc.gov.uk

A HAPPY NEW YEAR to you and yours which,

because of the earlier pre-Christmas deadline for

Burton News, is still three weeks away when I am

writing this. We have, however, just received both

good and bad New Year news about the prospective

2005 Council Tax rate for Cumbria. As the

Chancellor's pronouncements came in December

and not, as usual, in the first week of November, all

the County calculations are approximate and I do not

yet have the rates for the other Tax authorities like

South Lakeland, the Police Service and the Parish.

So far we know that the Chancellor has increased

the Government's 'Revenue Support Grant' by £27

million. This would keep the County Tax increase to

5.8% - which is nothing like as bad as the 15% - 20%

increase some authorities had to levy last year but is

annoyingly more than the Government's expressed

wish that Council Tax increases should be in 'low

single figures'. Within the increased £27m, £13m will

be ring fenced to education (mainly schools) and

£8m to Social Services so we would only have an

extra £5m to spend on other services especially on

repairing the bad state of our roads. Moreover, much

of the rate rise will have to go to meet the requirements

of new laws. New regulations concerning waste

disposal will cost an extra £2m while bringing our

premises (like libraries) up to the standard of the

Disability Discrimination Act could cost even more.

We also intend to spend an extra £650,000 on the

Youth Service following a poor inspection report. We

are, however, handicapped in Youth as in Social

Service by difficulties in recruiting staff at all levels.

A further piece of bad news concerned the results of

the 2001 Census. According to figures only released

in December Cumbria has fewer people than the

government had calculated - so in the last two years

Whitehall paid us £2m more in grant than we were

entitled to. So we have to pay it back and in future get

a head count reduction of £lm p.a.

But the battle to keep the rates down is not lost.

Already we've shaved the budget estimate down from

£517m to £503m. This could mean a rise of 'only'

4.9% but we'll try and get it down further.

My direct 'portfolio' responsibility for Culture serves as

a pleasant - if not always a lighter - relief from budget

making. My most enjoyable duty was to officially hand

over the care of Birdoswald Roman Fort on Hadrian's

Wall to English Heritage. I was pleased to do so as it

will reduce County Expenditure and also integrate the

fort with the rest of the Wall's World Heritage Site.

Moreover those of us who are members of English

Heritage will now get in for free! Sunday opening of

Libraries has begun in Penrith, Carlisle, Workington

and Whitehaven; Barrow and Kendal will start this

CHILDREN'S DAY NURSERY
Duke Street, Holme. 01524 782485

School children also accepted after school and in the

holidays.  Please come and look around.

Registered for

children aged

0 to school

Open all year

Mon-Fri

8.30am - 6.00pm BBBBBARRIE AARRIE AARRIE AARRIE AARRIE ATKINSONTKINSONTKINSONTKINSONTKINSON
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month (January). As part of our cultural inclusion/

diversion strategy I have, on my own initiative (and at

no extra expense to the tax payers) arranged for the

main holy books of World Faiths to be put in our

libraries. As a result of the necessary survey I was

disturbed to find that not every library had The Bible

let alone The Koran or Talmud. I am also investigating

whether we could afford a library book delivery to

housebound people perhaps in conjunction with,

e.g., Social Services or the Voluntary Sector. The

implementation of the Freedom of Information Act is

also my responsibility. The FOI act became law on

New Year's Day. It will enable more information to be

in the 'public domain' and could include such

previous confidential items as retirement settlements

and compensation payments. Another 'cultural'

opportunity might follow a Ministry Decision that the

National Gallery of Landscape Painting should be

in the Lake District. Hopefully our own branch of the

National collection could be at least equivalent to Tate

Modern in Liverpool or the Lowry Centre in Salford. It

could bring extra revenue to the County and boost

other educational and cultural advances such as my

own hobbyhorse of having a University of Cumbria.

At a literally domestic level I spoke at a Rural Housing

Conference at Eaton Hall organised by the Prince of

Wales (who appeared on Video Link) and the Duke

of Westminster. I cited Burton's planning difficulties in

getting development land, including the Deputy Prime

Minister's Office branding Burton as an

'unsustainable'  village which foiled at least one social

housing scheme. But I have hopes that another

affordable housing scheme might be possible. If

successful that really would be Good News for some

Young People.

Finally I have some better news on road

maintenance. The Main Street pavements, the road

from Hutton Roof to Burton and Station Road are to

be repaired/resurfaced in 2005. I am also trying to

improve access and parking at Queen Elizabeth

School to reduce potential danger to our young

people - so things are looking up - a bit!

Best Wishes,

An Opinion...An Opinion...An Opinion...An Opinion...An Opinion...

As we went to press before the December Parish

Council meeting there is no An Opinion this month,

so there’ll be a double-helping in February.

Fine selection of Cask Conditioned Ales

Mike and Zoë welcome you to

The Kings Arms Burton

Parties catered for

Phone 01524 781409

Excellent home cooked cuisine served daily

12noon - 2pm : 6pm - 9pm

Monday = Steak Night (8oz Ribeye only £6.95)

Friday =  Fish Special (Cod, chips, mushy peas)

MJ BUILDING CONTRACTORS (NW) LTD

 General Building, Plastering, Slating,
Ceramic Tiling

01524 782476
01539 722594

Telephone:

Partners:
M A Wilson - 19 Morewood Drive, Burton in Kendal
J Swindlehurst - 9 Bowland Drive, Kendal

Invite us to your home to appreciate the benefits of

dealing with an independent local company, offering

a magnificent selection of fabrics and colours

WINDOW BLINDS FOR THE DISCERNING

Each blind is measured and manufactured individually

and fitted personally

The Bay Blind CompanyThe Bay Blind Company

18 Vicarage Close, Burton, Carnforth

E mail : alderson_bay@lineone.net

Call Jack or Janet on 01524-781149



Dalton Wine Club

Years ago, when I was at the start of wine

making, I was informed that each month would have

it's own special recipe, i.e. July, meadow-sweet wine,

August, raspberry-wine, etc. etc.

January, being a bleak month for the gathering of fruit

and vegetables, was reserved for the more special

brews. It was once reported that even old boots could

be made into wine and that was the favourite for those

home wine-makers who were rather desperate.!! No!

No! Dalton Wine Club does not recommend our

readers to stoop to such measures when we are here

on hand to share, for January, a... "little known fact"...

What is it? Well, first weigh up the... "wellknown

facts"... After Christmas comes January. After

Christmas comes left over Christmas cake.

Left over turkeys are ragôuted, souped, curried, even

fried and served with chips, and are more often than

not, given to the dog!

One always makes a Christmas cake and trifle for

Christmas tea. But who, after a big festive feast wants

tea?? Trifle can be coaxed down, there is no chewing,

but Christmas cake, I ask you!?!? When placed before

guests it only produces groans of  “Oh no”, “take it

away”, “give it to the dog”. The dog does not like

Christmas Cake. Therefore January abounds with a

surfeit of Christmas cake. So, what can one do with

it?

On a cold winter evening. The day's work over.

Feeling peckish. Feeling “January blues”. Feeling,

trip to the pub, but too tired and the weather is bad.

Well help is at hand with a Gold Star pick up...

Get out that Christmas cake and get out the wine, but

hold it right there... "well known fact"... dessert wine

with cake... "little known fact"...  NOT with Christmas

cake!!

A good full bodied Merlot is recommended and loved

by every member of the Dalton Wine Club. We look

forward to January. The month of the Three Wise Men

and the taking down of decorations. So, pack up the

tinsel and baubles. Put them away for another year

and gladly celebrate Epiphany, not with Gold, Incense

and Myrrh; but with Christmas cake and Merlot. We

are sure Burton will be full of joy on the 6th January.

Dalton will!!!

Burton Post OfficeBurton Post OfficeBurton Post OfficeBurton Post OfficeBurton Post Office

01524  78182801524  78182801524  78182801524  78182801524  781828

M.N.



HISTORICAL FOOTNOTEHISTORICAL FOOTNOTEHISTORICAL FOOTNOTEHISTORICAL FOOTNOTEHISTORICAL FOOTNOTE
by Roger Binghamby Roger Binghamby Roger Binghamby Roger Binghamby Roger Bingham

HAPPY NEW YEAR 1905 - BURTON 100 YEARS AGO

JANUARY

The New Year was rung in with a 'Duke of York treble

bob' followed by 'London Surprise'. A 'biting south

west gale' severely damaged slate roofs.

'A bevy of willing helpers were in constant demand

until the healthy appetites of the youngsters were

appeased' at the Children's Party held in the National

School.

At the Band of Hope Temperance party the Vicar's

wife Mrs Carpenter gave a 'pleasing selection on the

phonograph'.

FEBRUARY

Mr J.R. Sharp started an evening class in Shorthand

in Burton. It was reported that because of falling prices

'Cockle fishers in Morecambe Bay were under a dark

cloud - "God knows how they live".

£2:11s:9d were collected at a meeting of the

Continental and Church Mission where the Vicar and

the Bishop of Moonsonee were the principle

speakers.

MARCH

Local people who had gone to Kirkby Lonsdale to

see the unveiling of the new Market Cross witnessed

the excitement aroused by the discovery 'of a body

in a wardrobe' at the Royal Hotel. The victim was the

landlord's sister - who it was later decided had died

naturally.

A lecture in the National School on 'the Position of

Women in England' organised by the Women's

Social and Political Union - 'Votes For Women' -

attracted little support. 'Dangerous March winds'

caused property damage.

APRIL

Mr. Murphy of the Westmorland County Council

lectured Burton gardeners on pruning techniques

and the cultivation of fruit. 'Particular attention was

given to disease affecting black currants which is

very general in the neighbourhood' and on the

'proper manuring of strawberries and rasps'.

The AGM of Burton, Milnthorpe and Carnforth Show

debated whether the show should always be held at

Burton as it invariably lost money in the other places.

MAY

A concert was given in the Morewood Schoolroom

by members of Burton Choral Society 'assisted by

several vocalists from Kendal'. 'The Snow' and 'O

Lovely May' being 'well interpreted received well-

merited applause. Miss Nicholas possessing a rich
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contralto voice, full of power fittingly rendered her

songs effectively' while the duet 'Excelsior' by Mr Earl

and Miss Robinson was 'quite the piece of the

evening'. Local part time soldiers went to the

Yeomanry Camp at Lowther Castle.

JUNE

An official from the Cumberland and Westmorland

Lunatic Asylum at Garlands, Carlisle lectured the

Band of Hope on 'Alcohol and Insanity'.

Burton Gala was revived after a lapse of two years.

To the tune of 'Onward Christian Soldiers' the

Temperance band and the Carnforth band led a

procession from the Church to the Old Toll Bar. 'The

banners of the various parties and the flags bourne

by the children added to the appearance of the

procession. The Gala and Dog Show were held in

the field behind the Royal Hotel and all the winning

dogs were photographed.'

JULY

A motorist was fined £1 for exceeding the 20 m.p.h.

speed limit on Hale Moss. He had covered a

measured quarter of a mile in 35 seconds, calculated

as representing 25m.p.h.

The Burton Policeman P.C. Bucklow led a hue and

cry after two men were caught breaking into a shop

at Holme. Despite a chase through Burton and

Farleton the villains got away but were later arrested

in the Coach and Horses at Milnthorpe. The criminals

Carradice and Medcalf, old  lags from Kendal, were

sentenced to 9 months hard labour.

AUGUST

A Church Court refused to allow the words 'To The

Glory of God' to be inscribed on a plaque to the Procter

family of Curwen Woods because the memorial was

'placed simply for the benefit of an individual and

might not add to the decoration of the Church but

might be very much the reverse'.

'During the summer Burton has been much resorted

to by visitors for the holidays.' On August Monday a

large party of Choristers from Atherton, having driven

from Carnforth station, arrived at the Globe Hotel for

breakfast and then gave a selection of their music in

the Market Square. The Choir of over 50 Voices then

sang the Te Deum in the Church. Following a drive

(in the rain) to Dallam Park the party had dinner at the

Globe before departing for Carnforth about seven

o'clock.

SEPTEMBER

The marriage of Miss Edith Moorhouse (daughter of

the head gardener at Dalton Hall) and of Mr Oswald

Eaton of Cape Town was solemnised in the Parish

Church. The Choir sang the 'Voice that breathed o'er

Eden' and 'O Rest in the Lord.' After the ceremony

Mr and Mrs Moorhouse held a reception at the Globe

Hotel, whence the happy pair received a hearty send

off en route for Ambleside.

A local woman, Charlotte Woodend, was charged

with stealing a watch from the 'cooperage at Holme'.

Eventually Milnthorpe Magistrates accepted her claim

that she had found the watch under some wood and

had not taken it from the owner's jacket pocket. Instead

Jan’s PantryJan’s PantryJan’s PantryJan’s PantryJan’s Pantry
Mobile Outside Catering for all Occasions
Barbecues · Weddings · Christenings · Parties etc.

 For enquiries call
01524 781904 or
 07855 202124

A fully qualified cook at your fingertips

Your Celebration Cakes
can be done too

Contact:

KEV or SUE LONGDEN

01524 782928

Mobile: 07748 184623

SERVICESSERVICESSERVICESSERVICESSERVICES
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s s s s s Garden Clearance
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s s s s s Mowing & Turfing

s s s s s Garden Design
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of being sent to prison she was fined 10s with 27s

costs 'as it was a first offence and it would be a

warning to her'.

OCTOBER

The Royal Train conveying King Edward VII on a visit

to Lord Vaux at Brougham Hall, Penrith, went through

Burton but His Majesty was not seen.

John Brocklehurst was gored to death by a

maddened bull at Brackenthwaite Farm, Yealand.

The centenary of the Battle of Trafalgar and of Nelson's

death was commemorated in Burton 'as in all parts

of the British Empire'. 'Browning's poem expressing

the obligation of Englishmen to serve their country'

was sung by the school children and included the

theme: 'Nobly, Nobly, Cape St. Vincent, To the North

West died away; sunset ran, one glorious blood red,

reeking into Cadiz Bay; Bluish mid the burning water

full in face Trafalgar Lay.....'

NOVEMBER

Captain Bagot M.P. received 'quite an ovation' when

he addressed a meeting of the Burton and Dalton

Habitation of the Primrose League.

At the Martinmass Hirings for farm labourers

“Headmen were hired for £16 to £18 for six months

with Board and Washing while Young Women and

Girls were hired from £6 to £10.”

DECEMBER

Captain Bagot, Unionist Candidate for South

Westmorland in the General Election held a crowded

meeting in Burton.

As a 'seasonal benefaction' Mrs Shorland Ball of

Underfell donated scarlet cloaks and hoods to girls

attending the National School. She also invited the

village children to a ball at Underfell where

'mementoes of the festive season were presented'.

'Notwithstanding the unpropitious state of the

weather there were large congregations at all the

Christmas Day services. The evening service was

concluded by a beautiful vespers hymn composed

by Mr. A.E. Taylor, a former organist of Burton

Church'.

Ladies, gents, children & brides

Tue 9 am - 6 pm    Wed 9 am - 7.30 pm

Thu 9 am - 7.30 pm    Fri 9 am - 6 pm

Saturday 9 am - 2 pm

Discounts for OAP’s

New organic hair colour available
Duke Street, Holme 01524 782686

TAMMI  BIRKBECK

HAIR

DESIGN

* New For Winter *

Happy Hour has been replaced by

The Mediterranean Early Menu & Salad Bar

@ £4.95 per person

Table D'Hôte Menu now available Mon - Sat

Longlands Hotel & Restaurant

Please telephone for details 01524 781256

Band Night Every Monday

Burton Morewood School Website
www.burtonmorewood.cumbria.sch.uk/

Payment accepted by cash, cheque
debit card, and vehicle licence stamps

CAR            TAX

Now available from
Burton Post Office



“We’re looking into it...”

For as long as I can remember the road at Clawthorpe

has flooded when it rains hard. But no more! After a

long and often frustrating campaign the PC finally

managed to get something done. Fed up with being

told by the county council that “we’re looking into it”,

they lobbied  to have the obstructed culvert cleared.

Some readers may recall the photo in the

Westmorland Gazette of the previous PC Chairman,

George Isherwood, sitting in the culvert surrounded

by bits of cars, hub caps and discarded number

plates. No wonder the water couldn’t get through!

George thought BN readers might be interested in

seeing photos of the work that was done to clear the

blockage - it was not a small job as the digger and

the depth of the culvert shows.

A.N.

Right: The JCB scooping out the debris from way down in the

culvert - there’s a man down there too - which shows how

deep the culvert is!

HALE GARAGE CO
(Practical Automobile Engineers)

Established over 60 years

Main A6 Road, Hale
New & Used Car Sales Service & Repairs

Bosch KTS Computerised Diagnostics Equipment

Petrol & Diesel MOT Testing. Body Repairs, Tyres

Batteries, Exhausts & all your Motoring needs

Free collection or loan car service

(  015395 62173 / 62839

CHIROPODIST
HOME VISITS

Ian McCutcheon
MSSCh, Dip. Pod. Med., MBChA

Tel. Burton 781383

Burton Memorial Hall

£20 - No.  25 - R Corless

£10 - No. 101- J Alderson

Stephanie Micklethwaite, 781073

“200” Club December Draw

Are you thinking of selling your house?

We are looking to buy a house in Burton with at least

three bedrooms and a garage. We have sold our

property and our buyers have given us 6 months to

find somewhere. So if you’re thinking of selling yours

in the New Year and would like to save yourself the

cost of estate agents then give me a ring on 01524

782261.



Below: Checking progress from the top...it’s a long way down!

Diary and EventsDiary and EventsDiary and EventsDiary and EventsDiary and Events
See back page for more events

Tuesday Club

January Meetings

Tuesday 4th and 18th

2.00pm - 4.00pm

Social Club for over-55’s

New members welcome

Burton W.I.

Thursday 13th January
 at 7.30pm

Burton Memorial Hall

“On being Under-Butler to the Queen”

Guests and new members welcome
For further information tel. 781506

Michael Webster

Competition: Royal Memorabilia

Hostesses: Mrs M Wightman, Mrs J Willacy

Holme Social Club

Saturday 29th January

Darts, dominoes &

pool competion
Register from 8.00 p.m. Start 8.30 p.m.

All Welcome

Cancer Care Cafe
Last Friday of every month

at Slynedales, Slyne Rd, Lancaster

(just over Beaumont Bridge)

Open for Tea and Coffee
10.00 am - 12 noon

Free Parking

Everybody Welcome!

Further details from 01524 381820



If you know of anyone who may like to receive BN

regularly each month, why not buy them an Annual

Gift Subscription?

For £10 within the UK or £20 overseas they will

receive a copy of BN each month (11 copies per

year).  A great way for family, friends and former

residents to keep in touch with what’s happening here

in Burton.

Anyone interested should contact BN at the address

on back page.

Annual Gift Subscriptions

AN & BJM

BN on Tape!

A reminder that Burton News can be obtained on

audio tape for those with a visual impairment.

Please contact Judith Ellis on 781057 for further

details.

Where were you 60 years ago ?

Although many of us would not have even been born,

there are Burton residents who had been through

the trials and troubles of World War 2 and were happy

to celebrate its ending in 1945. This year is the 60th

anniversary of that event and some of our villagers

have been interviewed for a special Westmorland

Gazette supplement planned for publication in May.

How it was done !

The successful work on the culvert at Clawthorpe has

been welcomed by all, but in this issue we have the

proof of exactly how much of a task this was - and

now the reason for the time it took to finally get to the

bottom of this is clear. It wasn’t just a case of an hour’s

work with some drain rods!

Another year gone by...

And your BN is a year older - 12 years and still going

strong. There’s a fun quiz for you to do after all that

celebrating over Christmas and New Year so put your

feet up and relax for a while, courtesy of BN’s Birthday

Quiz on pages 12 & 13.

Close Up

After a break due to lack of space, this month sees

the return of our tour of Burton through a different

perspective. Remember that every photograph has

been taken by just walking around, no ‘out of the way’

or obscure locations are used. It would be interesting

to hear if you recognize these snippets of Burton, or if

you do not!

Valentine Messages

Following on from the Christmas Messages last

month we thought it would be a good idea to let the

romantic side of Burton have its say too - so don’t be

shy, if there’s a special somebody you would like to

send a BN Valentine to then let us know before the

20th January deadline for the February issue.

Happy New Year!

Editorial

Advertising rates for both Swap Shop or For Sale is £1

per month for 3 lines  (must incl. a phone number). Copy

of advert & payment should be put into a sealed

envelope marked BN Sales & Swaps and left at the

newsagents or sent to our PO Box address (see back

page).

E-Mail  bts@yobunny.co.uk

Burton Tech Support

Call Barry on 01524 781306

For all your computer needs

* upgrades * repairs

* training * security

* networking * virus removal

* internet (including broadband)



CHILDLINE
FREEPHONE     0800 1111

KIDSCAPE     0171 730 3300

Community Transport

South Lakeland

If you need transport to hospital, doctor, dentist,

optician, etc., please contact Mrs. Lynn Herd 01524

781905.

Enquiries to above or 01539 735598.

If you could spare some time as a volunteer driver

you would be most welcome.

NSPCC Child Protection

HELPLINE
0808 800 5000

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION, CONTACT

THE CLERK - Charles Dale

01524 781145

The Parish Council meets every month on the

third Thursday in the month at 7.30 pm in the

Burton Memorial Hall. Members of the public are

always welcome to observe the proceedings.  At

each meeting there will be an opportunity for

members of the public to voice their concerns,

under agenda item ‘Open Forum’.  The Parish

Council hopes that parishioners will take

advantage of this.  Minutes of the last meeting

are always available on the Parish Council

noticeboard outside the Burton Memorial Hall.

The library van will be in the Memorial Hall car park

every Monday between 10.00 - 11.00 a.m.  Why

not pop along and save yourself a trip to Kendal?

County Library

Van Times

No appointment necessary
Health Visitor:  Shirley Bennett  015395 64887

Monday  8.30am - 10.30am @ BMH

SURGERY TIMES

Dr JH Gorrigan

By appointment only. To make appointments please

telephone  015395 63553

Child Health Clinic

1st Wednesday of each month

10.00 -11.00 am

Useful Phone Numbers

 Burton Post Office 01524 781828

 Burton Morewood School 01524 781627

 Dallam School 015395 63224

 QES, Kirkby Lonsdale 015242 71275

 CrimeStoppers 0800  555 111

 Kendal Police Station 01539 722611

 Kendal Library 01539 732815

 Kendal Hospital 01539 732288

 Lancaster Hospital 01524 65944

Council Switchboards

 Cumbria County Council 01539 773000

 SLDC 01539 733333

Don’t forget to put out
food and fresh water for
the birds now the colder
weather is here

REMINDER..

Community InfoCommunity InfoCommunity InfoCommunity InfoCommunity Info



THE VIEWS EXPRESSED WITHIN BURTON NEWS ARE NOT NECESSARILY THE VIEWS OF THE EDITORIAL COMMITTEE

BMH = Burton Memorial Hall

Please send your letters - articles - events

news - etc  for publication to:

BURTON NEWS
drop them into The Newsagents, Main St. Burton

or post to BN, PO Box 86, Carnforth. LA6 1WY

or by e-mail to editor@burtonnews.org.uk

NEXT COPY DEADLINE!
20th January for February issue

Next Meeting (open to all readers)

Mon 10th January at 8.00pm in BMH

Diary and EventsDiary and EventsDiary and EventsDiary and EventsDiary and Events
This month’s Events - See page 21 for more Meetings and Activities

Holme & District
Local History Society

Visitors welcome

Monday 17th January 7.30pm
Burton Memorial Hall

“The Craven Families”
Angela and Jim Smith

followed by A.G.M.

Burton Art GroupBurton Art GroupBurton Art GroupBurton Art GroupBurton Art Group

Mondays 2:00 - 4:00 pm

Burton Memorial Hall

For more details tel. 782749

Burton Memorial Hall

Come and Join Us!

First Monday of every Month

Library Coffee Morning

Holme & District
Photographic Society

Holme Village Hall at 8.00 p.m.
 January Meetings

Fri    7th No Meeting

Fri   14th “Curves & Other Things” -Tom Whitehead : Raffle

Entries for “Inns & Outs” competition

Fri   21st L & CPU Colour Prints Year 1

Fri   28th “Lakeland Life & Industry” - David W Jones : Raffle

Visitors welcome at all meetings
Further info: Pauline Walton 01524 782991

Borwick & Priest
Hutton Gardeners' Club

Borwick & Priest Hutton Memorial Hall

January 25th @ 7.30pm

“Location, Location, Location”
Jacqueline Iddon

Annual General Meeting

BURTON TABLE TENNIS CLUB

Friday evenings during term time

Burton Memorial Hall

6-7pm for beginners and most primary
7-8pm for secondary and improvers

7.30 – 9pm for adults

(competition and coaching available)

Come along and have a go!

Burton

Fellwalking

Society

Visitors £1.00 Membership £4 from Jan 1st yearly

Sunday 2nd Jan - 12.00 Levens
Leader: J & E Rigby, phone 01539 736548

Tuesday 11th Jan - 13.00 Witherslack
Leader: O Hutchinson, phone 01524 781803

Less than 5 miles and at a gentle pace

Saturday 15th Jan - 09.30
Ashtead & Castle Fells

Leader: C Horsford, phone 01524 782493

All walks: Meet in the Memorial Hall car park to

arrange lifts & share transport to the starting point

Every Monday at 8.30 pm
BMH Main Hall

Improve your Strength & Endurance

Cardio-Vascular System

Body Composition & Flexibility

For further info call John 01524 781707

Circuit Training

Every Friday at 6.15 pm
BMH Reception Room


